
From: Cristina Ibarra <crist >  
Sent: Wednesday, August 7, 2019 3:49 PM 
To: ATR-LitIII-Information (ATR) <ATR.LitIII.Information@ATR.USDOJ.gov> 
Subject: Do Not End Antitrust Consent Decrees 

To whom it may concern, 

As performing arts presenters, we strongly disagree with the U.S. Department of Justice ending 
the Antitrust Consent Decrees which have regulated the Performing Rights Organizations BMI 
and ASCAP since 1941. 

Ending this decree would severely adversely impact non profit, educational, community, state 
and national performance venues, as well as restaurants, hotels, breweries, wineries, and bar 
ACROSS THE ENTIRE NATION in the following manner: 

·         it would allow BMI and ASCAP to increase fees, without any judicial or DOJ 
oversight, to every performance venue, thereby raising tickets prices 
for  consumers; and 

·         it would endow BMI and ASCAP with the ability to unfairly control the 
performing artists that venues may hire.  

Ending this decree will create significant uncertainty in how arts and concert venues and 
promoters would license performance rights for events going forward.  

Sincerely, 
Cristina 

Cristina Ibarra 
Events Manager 
Yerba Buena Arts & Events / 
Yerba Buena Gardens Festival 
760 Howard St, SF, CA 94103 
(415) 543-1718 
www.ybgfestival.org 

Please note, I am out on Mondays. 



Your donations make YBGF's work possible. 

To make a donation in one easy step, click here. Thank you! 

FB/IG/Tweet: @YBGFestival 
Check out our upcoming programs here 

Rental information here 

https://ybgfestival.org/donate/
https://ybgfestival.org/events/
https://ybgfestival.org/rentals/



